LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL

BULLETIN NO. 904







Date: Friday 4th January, 2019

January 2019

Thursday 10th – Stay & Play for new and existing families with children aged between 18 months – 4 years old

Friday 11th – Lady Lane Park School's 31st Birthday!

Friday 11th – Rewards & Sanctions Treat Afternoon – Form 2 – UVI

Coming Soon

Monday 14th – Mock Interviews for UVI children

Tuesday 15th – Young Voices concert in Sheffield

Tuesday 15th - Netball against Bronte House at LLPS

Wednesday 16th – Catteral Shield – Cross Country at Giggleswick

Friday 18^{th} – West Yorkshire Table Tennis Championship at Bradford Grammar School – 3.30 – 6.00pm Tuesday 22^{nd} – Mr James Lockwood, Headmaster of Woodhouse Grove School –Presentation for parents in Form 4 – UVI – 7.00pm in the hall

Thursday 24th – Pantomime, Snow White & The Seven Dwarfs to celebrate the school's birthday and funded by The Friends – non-school uniform day

Tuesday 29^{th} – Dr Hinchliffe - Headmaster of Bradford Grammar School – presentation for families in form 4 – UVI - 8.45am in the hall

Happy New Year to you all, I trust you all had a lovely Christmas break with family and friends.

Welcome back to a busy term. Preparations are under way to celebrate the schools upcoming 31st birthday next Friday. Mrs Thompson is organising a birthday party lunch for all the children and we will have two large decorated birthday cakes to share (courtesy of Grandma Wilds). The cakes, with designs created by the children, will be on display in the front entrance next Thursday and Friday morning. For environmental reasons we have decided against our annual balloon release and with the help of School council we will be looking at how we can be greener and reduce our carbon footprint this year. Look out for some further initiatives later this year.

Advance notice – panto season is coming to Lady Lane! On the 24th January the whole school will be watching a performance of Snow White & The Seven Dwarfs, paid for by The Friends as part of our ongoing celebrations. This will be a non-school uniform day and we are encouraging the children to dress up in any costume from Snow White, one of the seven dwarfs, the wicked queen, the magic mirror, the King or perhaps the Prince? Let your imaginations run wild!

Next Thursday (10th January) will be another Stay & Play session for any families or friends with children aged between 18 months – 4 years old. You are our best form of advertising, so if you know of anyone who might be interested, please invite them along.

Please can all parents from Form 4 – UVI make a diary note for the 22nd January at 7.00pm when Headmaster, Mr James Lockwood, will be holding a presentation evening in the hall to talk about senior school applications to Woodhouse Grove. Also the morning of 29th January when we will have Dr Hinchliffe, Headmaster of Bradford Grammar School in school at 8.45am.

Mr N Saunders & All The Staff

Lady Lane Park School
Clubs and Activities –Spring Term 2019

To start week commencing Monday 7th January 2019 unless stated.

			Location		
Day	Time	Hall/Gym	Outside	Classroom	Staff
Monday	1.00-1.30	Jnr Choir – (F4-U6)		Mrs Cartwright	
				Mrs Lorimer	
	3.30-4.30	Table Tennis (L6-U6)			Miss Raw
	3.30-4.30			Lego Club (F4-F5)	Mrs Cardus
	3.30-4.30			Homework clinic (L6-U6)	Mrs Arnold
	3.30-4.30	Young Voices	7 th January o		Mrs Lorimer
	4.30-5.40	Dance (F4-F5)	,		Mrs Hudson
		(/			
Tuesday	3.30-5.30	Gym Club			Mrs Waters
	1.00-1.30	Dance			Mrs Hudson
Wednesday	1.00-1.30	Dance			Mrs Hudson
	2.10-2.30	Table Tennis (F2-F3)			Miss Raw
	3.30-4.15	Table Tennis (F4-F5)			Miss Raw Mrs Mulligan
	3.30-5.20	Ballet			Mrs Prescott
	3.30-5.30		Fixtures		Mr Saunders
					Mr Walker
					Mrs Arnold
	7.00-8.00p.m	Leavers' Dance			Mrs Hudson
Thursday	8.00-9.00	Dance (F2-F3)			Mrs Hudson
	3.30-4.15	Dance (12 13)	Activ-8		Mrs Kernick
	3.30 1.13		(F1)		Mrs Wilson
	9-12.30	Voice works	(/		Mrs Cartwright
	3.30-4.15			STEM club (F3)	Mrs Moffat
	3.30-4.30		Football	Please note L6	Mr Walker
			club	& U6 football	Mr Saunders
			(F2-U6)	club starts on	Mr Rawling
				Thursday 17 th	
				January.	
	3.30-4.30		Netball club		Mrs Smith
			(F3-U6)		Miss wright
Friday	8.00-8.30	Jnr Running Club.			Mr Walker
Triday	0.00 0.30	(F4-U6)			TVII VVUINCI
	9-12.30	Keyboard			Mrs Cartwright
	1.00-1.30	Dance	Starts 4 th Jan		Mrs Hudson
	3.30-5.00	Dance (L6-U6)	Starts 4 th Jan	uary	Mrs Hudson



We are still collecting old and outgrown children's shoes for this charity which is run locally by Keighley Rotary Club. There will be a collection box at the front of school up until after Christmas (in case Santa any brings new shoes!). This small gesture of giving away old shoes is a simple but effective way of helping less privileged children across the world.

There are 300 million children in the world for whom walking with shoes is a rarity. This makes them extremely vulnerable to infection by parasites, such as hookworm; while injuries to the feet and ankles can lead to ulcers and other conditions which are almost always left untreated. Without shoes, many children are not permitted to attend school. Crossing continents to make sure that your used, loved (and barely worn) outgrown children's shoes are delivered straight from you to those in need. Any shoes need to be paired up together either with an elastic band or the laces tied together and will be collected in January.

Shoes will be collected after Christmas up until Friday 11th January, 2019.

Forest Schools

Spring Term 2019

Half Term 1	Half Term 2
09/01/19 Form 2	27/02/19 Form 2
16/01/19 Form 3	06/03/19 Form 4
23/01/19 Form 4	13/03/19 Form 3
30/01/19 Form 5	20/03/19 Form 5
06/02/19 Lower 6	27/03/19 Lower 6
13/02/19 Upper 6	03/04/19 Upper 6

Summer Term

Half Term 1	Half Term 2
24/04/19 Form 2	12/06/19 Form 2
01/05/19 Form 3	19/06/19 Form 4
08/05/19 Activity Week	26/06/19 Form 1
15/05/19 Form 1	03/07/19 KG/LKG
22/05/19 KG/LKG	10/07/19 F3

Forest School Packed Lunches

Please remember we are a nut free school when preparing packed lunches for Forest School. This also includes Nutella. There have been occasions recently where parents have forgotten, which could have been potentially dangerous for children with allergies. Many thanks for your cooperation and continued support. Below is a great example of the kit needed for a day in the woods!



The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote & Mrs S Cardus)

Little Princess Trust

Iris Fenwick (Form 3) is having her hair cut for the first time in February, her hair is down to the back of her legs now and Iris has kindly decided she would like to donate her hair to the Little Princess Trust who make wigs for Children who have lost their hair through cancer treatment and other illnesses.

I have set up a just giving page for donations and I will also bring a donation box into the school office for any cash donations. Any donation big or small would be gratefully received as these donations go towards making the wigs and also buying wigs for children who need a specialist colour/type of hair.

We will take lots of pictures of the hair cut as well!

Please find below the link to the just giving page and also the link to the Little Princess Trust for more information on this amazing charity.

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/irisshaircut

http://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/

Many thanks in advance.

Mrs Sam Fenwick

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club

Dear Parents,

After the success of Ruddigore" in November we are again offering another fabulous opportunity for your child to be involved in our Spring Junior Gilbert & Sullivan's Theatrical Production of Yeoman of the Guard.

The show will be held at Bingley Arts Centre on Saturday 27th April 2019 at 3.00pm (dress rehearsal from 9.30 am). In preparation for the show, we will be running a **Theatre Holiday Club from Monday 15th – Thursday 18th April at Lady Lane Park School** from 9.00am – 4.00pm or 8.30-4.30pm each day.

The cost of these 4 days, **plus Saturday 13th April 9-1pm** and Saturday 27th April 9.30-4.30pm will be £135.00 per child and I will be organising the singing / drama together with Mrs C. Lorimer (music) and Mrs J. Hudson (dance). If you would like the extended hours from 8.30-4.30pm the cost will be £145.00 per child.

We have a limit of 34 places and this theatre group is open to all children aged from Reception – Year 6.

In the six weeks leading up to the Easter holidays, both myself Mrs S. Earl and Mrs C. Lorimer will be holding music practices every Monday afternoon for the children who will be invited to stay from 3.30pm – 4.30pm. These extra sessions will all be included in the price above.

If your child cannot attend on a Monday after school, we will send words home for your child to learn.

We will need: -

~ Soloists ~ Chorus Members ~ Dancers ~ Actors and Actresses ~

If you are interested in one of these places, please fill out the attached form as soon as possible and return it to Mrs S. Earl. If you have any queries or questions, please don't hesitate to contact me by leaving a message at sarah25.earl@gmail.com or on my new work mobile: 07722~897377 and I will get back to you asap.

Please note this is a <u>non-refundable</u> Holiday Club due to the hire cost of the Arts Centre, Lady Lane Park School, staffing and costumes etc. Unlike other Holiday Clubs, your child will need to attend daily 9.00 am – 4.00 pm from Monday 15th – Thursday 18th April, Saturday 13th April as well as the dress rehearsal and live performance on Saturday 27th April from 9.30am – 4.30pm, our show depends on 100% commitment from all our young stars!

Yours faithfully Mrs S. Earl	
Name of child/ren	
Year Group	
School	
Amount	
Parent/Carer Signature	Mobile NO

I would like my child/ren to have a place in the Yeoman of the Guard Holiday Club for the 4 days Saturday13th April 9-1pm and the 27th April for the show at Bingley Arts Centre.

Monday 15^{th} – Thursday 18^{th} April £135.00 (Standard) 9-4pm Monday 15^{th} – Thursday 18^{th} April £145.00 (Extended) 8.30-4.30pm Plus Saturday 13^{th} April 9-1pm at Lady Lane. Saturday 27^{th} April 9.30-4.30pm at Bingley Arts Centre.

Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S. Earl:

Sort Code – **20-76-92**

Account no – **13450147**

Please write your child's full name as the reference

Please return this form to me via e-mail or at Lady Lane.